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Universite de Dakar: Institut Franfais d'Afrique Noire

MONSIEUR SAMBA N'DIAYE est entre a 1'IFAN en 1963 comme responsable du laboratoire
d'ethnographie, qui depend du departement de Sociologie. II procede actuellement a une
enquete sur la culture materielle des Serer, au Senegal central et a deja acquis et etudie
un materiel ethnographique relatif aux techniques d'acquisition: peche, chasse, cueillette,
elevage et agriculture.

Committee on African Studies in Canada

THE Committee on African Studies in Canada (see Africa, July 1963, p. 266), established at
the end of 1962 and temporarily affiliated with the Social Science and Humanities Research
Councils of Canada, has appointed a special Sub-committee for the Development of an
Africanist Study and Research Centre for Canada. It is hoped to co-ordinate and con-
solidate the scattered resources of the country in order (a) to encourage the study of Africa
by many disciplines at the undergraduate (pre-B. A.) level in Canadian universities, and (b) to
develop at one or two places in the country a staff and facilities for advanced research and
study of Africa. Co-operation and complementary if not completely co-ordinated develop-
ment are hoped for among both the English-speaking and the French-speaking universities
in Canada. The Chairman of the Committee is Dr. D. L. Wiedner, Department of History,
University of Alberta, Edmonton, Alberta. Dr. Wiedner is also the Editor of the biannual
Bulletin of the Committee which is published in English and French. The first issue appeared
in November 1963.

Xstituto per le Civilta Primitive, Universita di Roma

A COURSE on African studies,' Civilta Indigene dell'Africa ', is now included as an optional
subject in the syllabus of the Scuola di Perfezionamento in Scienze Etnologiche post-
graduate programme of Rome University. A certificate is awarded at the end of the second
year. The Scuola is attached to the Institute, but its staff is drawn from the University of
Rome as a whole. The Director of the Institute, Professor Grottanelli, has done field re-
search among the Nzema of south-western Ghana in 1954,1961-2, and 1963, on the second
occasion assisted by Dr. E. Cerulli and Signor S. Natonek. It is expected that research in this
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